[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of Housing, Social and Cultural Strategic Policy Committee Meeting
Thursday 23rd September 2021 – 10:30am – TEAMS
________________________________________________________________


In Attendance:	Cllr Pat Treanor, Cllr Colm Carthy, Cllr Aidan Campbell, Cllr Aoife McCooey, Cllr P J O’Hanlon, Noelene O’Neill, Teresa Carolan, Tom Freeman, Sandra McQuaid, Shirley Clerkin, Liam Bradley, John Murray, Nuala Woods, Drew Hurley, Lorcan MacCinna, Pauline Maguire.

Apologies:	Catherine Elliott, Somhairle MacConghail

1. Welcome by Chair – Cllr Pat Treanor.

2. Minutes of Previous Meeting – 7th July 2021
Adopted without amendment.
Proposed:  Cllr Aidan Campbell		Seconded: Tom Freeman

3. Matters Arising
Housing
· Presentation by Mr. Pat O’Mahony – Cllr Treanor asked if this had been brought to the attention of Planning Section and was informed that 3 staff from Planning had been in attendance at previous SPC for presentation.  Mr. O’Mahony had submitted his report following the meeting and this also was forwarded to Planning Senior staff for their information and attention.
· Drew Hurley gave an update on the allocations for new properties – Lissegerton in Clones and Radhairc An Bhri in Castleblayney – a number of refusals of offers was received initially but all are now fully allocated. 
· Homeless Action Plan – Nuala Woods confirmed, following a query from Cllr Treanor, that the Plan does include sufficient variation to meet the needs.  It was also presented by Mary Walker, Social Worker, at the recent meeting of Monaghan Municipal District where no issues were raised.  The Plan is going to the full Council meeting in October for ratification.

General
· Cllr C Carthy asked if an updated report from all sections of the SPC group (ie Library, Arts, Museum, Heritage and Housing) could be presented at all meetings.  John Murray advised that it was suggested initially that 2 sections would contribute at alternative meetings to allow for a more detailed update and to ensure meetings are confined to a 2hour limit.  However, it could be arranged that a short update would be presented by each section as necessary.  It was further stated that updates on all activities within the various services are included in the monthly Management Reports, presented by Chief Executive to the full Council.






4. HOUSING - “Housing for All – A New Housing Plan for Ireland to 2030” 
Nuala Woods introduced this report, published by the Government on the 2nd September 2021, stating that for the purposes of the meeting, Housing Section had prepared a full report in 3 parts as follows:-
· Summary of Government Document – Drew Hurley
· Update on All Housing non-Capital Programmes – Nuala Woods
· Update on Rebuilding Ireland Capital Programme – Lorcán MacCinna

Following the presentation by Housing Staff, Cllr Treanor thanked them for the very detailed report and welcomed the ambitious capital programme, which went above the targets set out by the Department in the Plan.
Cllr C Carthy raised the following questions:-
· Department Targets low – significant number of low-income households in Monaghan who were still outside the scope of Social Housing – how was Department figures calculated?
· 30% reduction in Social Housing applications approved in 2021 - is the new application process having an impact on this?
· Retrofitting costs increasing – to alleviate some costs can Monaghan County Council undertake this work rather than outsourcing contractors?
· Long Term Leased Approved Housing Body Units – on termination of lease period, what happens these units?
Responses:
· Drew Hurley advised that Department figures are calculated based on the Social Housing Needs Assessment report, compiled annually in line with Department guidelines.  2021 Assessment is currently being undertaken and will be ready in Q1 of 2022.
· Nuala Woods commented that Social Housing applications are demand driven/customer led.  Given that the current figure for 2021 is only to September, as there is a full Quarter year remaining, the approved figure will be in line with that of 2020.
· Lorcan MacCinna advised that Monaghan County Council undertakes the Project Management of Retrofitting works already along with much of the internal works on these projects.  However, work such as External insulation, heat pumps, does require outside contractors who specialise in these systems.
· Lorcan MacCinna further advised that AHB Lease units are owned by the AHB involved.  The Long-Term Lease arrangement is likely to be renewed after the initial lease period.  In relation to MTR properties, the original owners will have the option to buy back these units if they so wish.
Cllr P J O’Hanlon also acknowledged the work being done and raised the following concerns:-
· Loan Refusal Rates appear high.
· Need for Affordable Scheme in the County.
· Welcomed the Council’s ambition to provide housing above the targets set by the Department but queried the funding availability for this and proposed an application be submitted to the Department now to ensure these targets are met.
· Little if any private housing developments in the County – asked for further supports from Planning to attract developers who could provide for those who wish to buy and do not qualify for Social Housing supports.
Responses:
· Lorcan MacCinna advised that Monaghan County has the 3rd lowest housing need in the Country – as detailed in the CSO’s statistics in the Housing Need Demand Assessment.
· The Council has over-achieved on previous targets set by the Department and is confident the ambitious programme to 2030 can be achieved.  Approvals on hand are already in excess of the 2022 targets.  Applications for funding are done on an on-going basis as the programme progresses, when projects have been assessed as viable and financially cost effective. 
· John Murray advised that MCC Housing Section has a very good working relationship with the Department and has received funding on previous projects above targets, not only in relation to the Capital Programme but also in the area of DP Works and Private Housing Grants.  He did not see the requirement for a letter seeking additional funding at this time as applications will be made as and when projects viable.
· Cllr Treanor acknowledged the extent of the work carried out, as evidenced in the NOAC Statistics.

Cllr A. Campbell commended Housing Section on the work and the achievement over targets. 

· He queried the situation regarding “Serviced Sites” and what plans the Council had to develop these.

Response:
· Lorcan MacCinna advised the Council regularly advertises for land but this has proved difficult.  The CPO option has been used in a number of derelict sites and unfinished developments.  The Council will continue to seek funding from the Department for Serviced Sites. 
 
Mr Tom Freeman extended his compliments to the Council, acknowledging the good working relationship with the Department in sourcing additional funding which he hopes will continue to ensure delivery of the current ambitious targets.

Cllr P Treanor, Chair, concluded discussion with a recommendation that the Housing Report be presented at the next meeting of the full Council.


5. MUSEUM – Update on Activities
Liam Bradley, Curator, presented his report with updates on the Museum services and plans for the forthcoming move from the current site on Hill Street to the new Peace Campus.

Cllrs Treanor, Carthy, Campbell and O’Hanlon all acknowledged the significant work being done and commended Liam and the Museum Team for continuing to provide such an extensive, interesting range of activities, particularly during COVID and capturing the experiences of the people of Monaghan during COVID for future generations.  
John Murray also extended his congratulations, acknowledging the work also being undertaken cataloguing items in readiness for the move to the Peace Campus.  

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Pauline Maguire informed the meeting that Candice Moen had submitted her resignation from the Committee and that PPN had advised that Eddie O’Gara, from Transition Monaghan - an environmental group based in Monaghan, is the newly appointed member in her place.
Cllr Treanor requested a letter of acknowledgement and appreciation be issued to Ms Moen on behalf of the Committee.


7.  Next Meeting
Thursday 9th December 2021 – 10:30am – possible physical meeting, dependent on restrictions at time.

